Online Committee Meeting 2nd December 2021 via Zoom.


Minutes for SN COMMITTEE MEETING on Tuesday 2nd February 2021 at 7.45pm
1. Attended by: Alan Wallis (AW), Paul Fox(PF), Steve McKinley(SMcK), Debbie Robinson(DR), Mel Slade(MS), Jane Archer(JA), Helen Le Page(HLP), Steve Peacock(SP), Gill Sharp(GS)
2. Apologies:
3. Minutes from meeting 1st Dec 2020 for approval – Approved by all.
4. Can we continue to send all items/status for the agenda 2 weeks beforehand to Helen.
	TO BE RESOLVED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	ACTION

	National Trust Liaison Officer.  This was a role held by Steve Peacock who would like to pass it on now he is treasurer. Alan had approached another member, but they declined. It is felt that whoever takes on the role needs to have the time for face to face contact/meetings. 
	AW to place another article in SNaggers

	Ladies vests not fitting
	Bryzos replacing all at their expense

	Basingbourne Park.
	AW and MS met after last meeting and all sorted.


	CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
	ACTION

	CLUB:

· Risk management We should ensure at least 2 (independent?) people have appropriate knowledge of club infrastructure:

o Banking (Steve P, Helen and Alan)
o Map library/OCAD License etc. (Steve McK and Ian Komor)

o Local membership (Gill and Paul – files need saving somewhere other than         their hard drive although is now on website)

o Equipment (Steve McK)

o Website / Social media accounts / software licence passwords etc (Katherine and Sue? Bett-Facebook, Sarah Rollins, Steve McK-Twitter)
o SN League (Jon Magee)
o Schools League (Dave Lane)
· Event planning. I think should agree on which areas we are targeting for SN Trophy for a few years, in particular so that AOA can avoid for military events.

· London Marathon scheduled for 03/10/2021. Too early to say if it will actually happen, and if it does whether our help will be needed?

· BO are looking into the legal position on entry-fee refunds following event cancellation. As a “distance purchase” legally it may only be permissible to deduct costs for which a service has actually been provided, with entrants entitled to a refund of the full balance. Typically the only service provided would be ‘ease of entry’ covering entry system and card processing fees. As with BOC/BRC20, clubs could request a voluntary contribution towards other unrecoverable expenses (access fees, survey, map printing, toilet hire, etc), but it makes the refund process more complicated.

SEOA:

· SEOA inviting expression of interest / bids from clubs on ‘ownership’ of the ex-BOC/BRC between Liphook & Fernhurst. I think we should apply – thoughts on how to create a ‘winning’ bid?

SCOA:

No meeting, but do we want to apply for a sharer of JK 2019 surplus? TVOC and SOC have submitted ‘Junior Development’ applications, for about £2500 and £1500 respectively, to cover coaching / first aid courses, plus some equipment.

	This was discussed and agreed that it would be sensible.  In some areas this has already happened.
Much of the data is on the website, but SMcK is going to look at cloud storage solutions to see what would be best for us.

Can we all collate any information we hold ready for SMcK to advice us where to share/store it to.

SMcK to speak to Paul Frost about backup to website management.

DR to look at info held by RaceSignUp.

No decisions to be made until BO have looked into this further and advised clubs.
We are in definite agreement that we should be applying for “ownership” of this land.  It not only would give us the chance to hold future level B/C events but is also an area that is not MOD land.  It could also open up some much needed options for Schools League events enabling us to attract and help new schools in that area to encourage youngsters into the sport. 
It is thought that the land has multiple owners and that SEOA are looking to recoup the £2500 they lost from not holding the British Champs.

With this in mind the committee felt that it would be appropriate to apply to SCOA for some of the surplus JK 2019 money to help with the bid.
AW to action both the bid for the land and the bid to SCOA for financial help (with the focus being on pulling and mapping new schools) in time for their next meeting in March.


	SECRETARY’S REPORT
	ACTION

	Could all reports please be sent to me as either word documents or in the body of the email as my ancient laptop seemingly cannot cope with PDF’s and is scrambling the content.
	

	Kit distribution and payment.
	Hoodies all paid for, but kit distribution and payments stalled due to lockdown.


	TREASURER’S REPORT
	ACTION

	Treasurer report – February 2021.

· I now have access to online banking accounts.

· Have agreed a full refund with BML. Awaiting credit note for £271.32.

· SN kit subsidy spreadsheet circulated. Some costs adjusted in line with this.

· I have created an XL format for SN accounts based on the method used by the Godalming operatic model, doing away with account books.

· I have reviewed the events costs and produced a new XL sheet for last year which I believe is more accurate.

· Wisley licence fee paid £42.

· A new SI training printer being purchased for £135

. SI charges per event. Holding fund?

Banking requests for counter signature:

We are sometimes a week or more getting these counter authorized.  

Steve Peacock has found a few uncashed cheques
	All committee members have received this.
SMcK explained to SP how the charge was calculated.  It was agreed that it would all stay the same. SP will now account for it in a separate holding fund, so can be used for new kit as and when needed.
Mark as urgent if these need authorizing sooner.

SP to send request to HLP and AW with invoice for amount/payee to double check.

SP will write these off if still uncashed after 12 months.


	DEVELOPMENT OFFICER’S REPORT
	ACTION

	 I replied to Natalie the BO Dev Officer regarding her request for info on maprun - basically said we are supportive of maprun & can see it being something we will use internally going forward and externally to attract new groups and individuals to the sport. 
	 


	EVENT SECRETARY’S REPORT
	ACTION

	ALICE HOLT UPDATE – Mel Slade
The team at Alice Holt continues to be on our side regarding holding an event in the near future. We are hoping to get a date in the diary as soon as is feasibly possible. Some areas we had thought about using are now out of bounds due to forestry work, but not worth looking at until we have a proposed date.
WISLEY UPDATE 

This event has now been cancelled as the end of LD3 has run into the bird nesting season that starts mid-Feb. A full refund has been offered on the entry fees (with the club covering the processing fees in RaceSignUp) but most people have opted to leave the money in RSU as a credit for a future SN event.

SN Trophy:
Negotiations have started with Chris Huthwaite of BAOC for a shared event on Long Valley North on Nov 14th: 
BAOC are using LVN on Saturday 13th for Southern Nights Champs and their Inter-Corp weekend. BAOC are planning and organising that event. 

BAOC have proposed that we then combine the SN Trophy with their Inter-Corp day event on LVN on the Sunday. They will sort out licenses and permissions. Mark Foxwell (BKO) has already planned courses (BKO were originally going to use the area January 2019 for the Concorde Chase) which he will adapt to use the new parking area (to accommodate a greater number of competitors). 
SN have agreed to put forward an Organiser and have suggested that an assistant planner from SN would also be sensible (to provide the planner's interface to SN who will be helping to put out controls etc). Debbie Robinson has volunteered for this.
There are still several questions left to be answered but these will be resolved over the coming weeks.  
All committee members happy to proceed with the above plans.
Solo-O and MapRunF:
The MapRunF league has been suspended due to LD3. Both solo-O and MapRunF courses have remained online with clear directives that only people who are local to the courses should be using them. We are not encouraging travel to get to any online courses.
	MS will continue liaising & keep Committee updated."
.

JA, DR and SMcK to keep us updated.


	MAPPING OFFICER’S REPORT
	ACTION

	Mapping Activities 

• Mapping is slightly delayed because of Covid-19 travel restrictions, however

 o Puttenham golf course now complete – nice night area. PWS/SM 

o Farnham Park – no further work, base map created, now stalled SP
 o Hawley Urban. PJ now 98% done, now stalled. Area is nearly 4xA3 at 1:5,000 so lots of options 

o Brookwood and Sheets Heath – SM and AD progressing slowly due to significant work being done by the council to remove all the gorse 

. Approx 75% complete 

o Windlemere Urban under a small update by PJ for new paths 

o Update to latest mapping/cartography standards completed for Pirbright urban. As part of my daily exercise, updates are being added SM 

o Ether Hill now has a reasonable base map (paths and contours completed) – now stalled PJ 

o Brand new map done from scratch of Ravenscote Junior School – Fun area and ideal for a Wednesday night Sprint race for SN. Have discussed this option with the school who are super keen (and very grateful of SN support in giving them a new map) SM 

o Contact made with Lord Wandsworth College. LWC have been given the challenge of setting up the “LWC outdoor learning department”. One of the aims is to use to college’s 1200 acres of land more effectively for both education and the wider community. Within the1200 they have some 80 acres of woodland that at this time is rarely used. (OS referenced as Sheephouse copse and Highnam copse). Contact there very keen to meet me – currently I am creating a brand new base map because the current map is quite out of scale from North to South. SM 

o Base map of Queen Elizabeth park created. Stalled due to travel SM Covid-19/Web-site 

• Several more Solo-O maps posted and removed those where Colin Dickson has now taken in the tapes. 

• MapRunF courses posted for the league and have been encouraged by the number of people who have had a go after the training course I gave – it appears the notes seem to have worked well. AOB 

• Both Maprun and Purple Pen rely on donations to support them.  As a club we have made much use of both services and so it was suggested that we make a £50 donation to both.
• PWS is going to approach Pine Ridge Golf Course so see if there is any chance of using the land, using Puttenham as an example.

[Mappers: SM Steve Mckinley; PJ Pete Jones; SP Steve Peacock; AD Amiee Darley; PWS Paul Wallace-Stock]
	SMcK to make a donation to Maprun and DR to Purple Pen then re-claim.

Paul W-Stock/SMcK to report back in due course.



	TEAM CAPTAIN’S REPORT
	ACTION

	Nothing to report at the moment
	


	MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT
	

	Membership Payments
	GS to keep SP updated at the end of each month if new local members have joined.

	Honorary Life Members.
	We have 5. GS to find out whether 2 still wish to receive Snaggers as no contact has been made with the club for a significant time.


	AOB
	ACTION/OUTCOME

	A member has asked whether the face book page can be open for members to post/comment
	This is difficult territory as two people would have to be constantly monitoring the posts in order to remove anything inappropriate.  It would be a big ask and perhaps better to stick to the WhatsApp group where we can have private banter between members.
Add WhatsApp details to Snaggers.  GS can now add people to the group

	Volunteer of the Year: (Dave Thomas Trophy)
It was raised as to whether this has been/or is going to be awarded and a name was put forward for Alan to consider.
	AW to look at criteria and decide whether anyone in/associated with the club has been able to fulfil this role this year and whether to award it.

	Zoom Meeting Invite:
	SMcK to create a recurring meeting with the same link for the 1st Tuesday of every other month.


Date of next meeting: Tuesday 6th April 2021 (7.30 for a 7.45pm start) 
Helen Le Page
SN Sec

11th February 2021
